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CHILDREN AND FAMILY COURT ADVISORY AND SUPPORT SERVICE

Paper for the Board meeting on 19 January 2007

Key Worker living programme

1
AIM AND PURPOSE

1.1
To provide the Board with information about the Key Worker Living Programme.

2
ACTION FOR THE BOARD

2.1
To endorse access to the programme for Family Court Advisors. Whilst all arrangements have been made to place CAFCASS within the scheme, Board approval is required for the formal inclusion of CAFCASS within the scheme.

3
RECOMMENDATION

3.1
To endorse access to the programme for Family Court Advisors.

4
KEY STRATEGIC ISSUES FOR THE BOARD TO CONSIDER

4.1
The Key worker living programme (KWLP) provides assistance for first time buyers, people wishing to move into a family home, or people wishing to rent homes at affordable prices, in what is known as the ‘wider South East corner’ comprising London, the South East and the East of England where the high cost of housing prohibits an employer’s ability to recruit and retain staff.  

4.2      It is available to key workers employed in front line roles delivering essential public service in the areas of health, education and community safety, and social work where there are serious recruitment and retention problems. 

4.3      After extensive Lobbying by CAFCASS and strong support from DfES, the Office of the Deputy Prime Minister (ODPM) confirmed in April 2006, that qualified Social workers employed in our London, and Southern Region, and the majority of our Eastern and SE regions are eligible for assistance under the Key Worker Living Programme.  

4.4      HR arranged for a representative from the ODPM to present details of the scheme to recruiters and key managers in each region prior to the scheme being rolled out to staff and prospective candidates. Presentations took place during the period June to October 2006. Information about the programme was also placed on the intranet, and generated some initial interest from staff, and a report was presented to the National Partnership Committee

4.5      The inclusion of Family Court Advisors in the scheme is a key component of our recruitment and retention strategy, as it places us on a level playing field with Local Authorities. The scheme should therefore help us to retain and attract essential skills in notably ‘hard to recruit to areas’ where the reason for staff leaving or not joining is due to the high cost of accommodation. 

4.6   Regions are committed to publicising the availability of the scheme in their recruitment advertisements and in recruitment packs for all vacant Family Court Advisor posts.
Jabbar Sardar

Head of Human Resources
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